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            Creativity  Engagement  Excellence 
  

From the Principal’s desk… 

The past two weeks have certainly 
been busy with so many wonderful 
things happening at Hannans Road 
Public School. 

The Athletics Carnival which 
occurred last Wednesday was a great 
success with thanks to Miss Ahmad 
and the sports committee. The 
committee ensured that the day ran 
smoothly and that all students were 
engaged. It was so nice to hear 
students cheering each other on and 
encouraging one another to have a 
go. It demonstrated that anything is 
possible if you give it your best 
effort.  

 

It was pleasing to see students 
cooking this week with thanks to Mrs 
Russell. The garden group 
collaborated and created very tasty 
individual quiches with ingredients 
from the garden such as spinach, 
parsley, mint, tomatoes and zucchini.  

Aunty Carol visited Hannans Road PS 
this week. It was fantastic to see 
students connecting, collaborating, 
taking risks and trying something new. 
Students created amazing bracelets 
and necklaces using red, yellow and 
black wool. We are looking forward to 
learning more about Aboriginal 
culture and further connecting with 
Aunty Carol.  

On Tuesday we came together to 
celebrate the success of our students 
across a range of curriculum. It was so 
lovely to see parents/carers at our 
Presentation Day assemblies in line 
with COVID guidelines. Many thanks 
to Miss Mittiga who ensured our 
three assemblies were successful.  
 

 
 
It has been an honour to be Relieving 
Principal at Hannans Road PS during 
the past few weeks and I would like to 
thank the students, staff and 
community for their warm welcome, 
cooperation and support. Wishing you 
all safe and happy holidays.  
 
Warmest regards,  
Elizabeth Markovski 
(Relieving Principal) 

 

 

 

 

Coming up at 
Hannans Road: 

 

Tuesday 8 December 
Year 5 and 6 
incursion 
 

Thursday 10 
December 

Year 6 Social 
 
Friday 11  
December 
Reports home 
 
 
Wednesday 16 
December 
Last day of school for 
students 
 
Year 6 Graduation 
Ceremony 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  

    

 

 

 
Year 6 Graduation Ceremony 
 
On Wednesday 16 December, the school 
will host the Year 6 Graduation 
Ceremony from 2:50pm in the school 
hall. This ceremony will provide us with 
the opportunity to celebrate Year 6 and 
wish them all the very best in their 
future endeavours. 
 
Leadership Team 
 

Thank you to our current 2020 
leadership team for their dedication and 
commitment to the school values and 
key messages at Hannans Road PS.  
 
Our 2021 leaders were announced at the 
Presentation Day assembly on Tuesday. 
Our 2021 leaders are:  
Hassan (Prefect), Genista (Prefect),  
Isra (Vice-Captain), Janine (Vice-Captain), 
Laila (Captain) and Jake (Captain).  
Congratulations to these students!  
 
COVID safe 
If anyone is feeling unwell in the next 
few weeks, please seek medical advice 
and stay at home.  
 
 

Hannans Road 
Public School      
Key Messages 

 

Right place, right 
time. 

I’m where I need to 
be when I need to 
be there. 

 

Respect for self, 
others and place 

I make sure my  
actions keep 
myself, others and 
our school safe. 

 

Keep it small 

I stay calm and try 
and solve any 
problems. If I can’t I 
see a teacher. 

 

My choices affect 
others 

I think about my 
choices before I 
make them. I make 
choices that ensure 
others are safe, 
happy and learning. 

Year 5 and 6 Fun Day 
 

Due to COVID guidelines the traditional 
excursion for Year 6 could not occur. It 
is for this reason that the decision was 
made to host an incursion at the 
school.  
On Tuesday 8 December, the school will 
be hosting a Fun Day to celebrate Year 
6. We would like to extend our 
sincerest thanks to the P&C for their 
generous donation that has helped 
make this possible. Activities on this 
day will include a large inflatable water 
slide and outdoor games on the grass 
area. So that Year 6 have a memorable 
experience as a result of their time at 
Hannans Road, this special event is 
only open to Year 5 and 6. Regular 
classes will continue for K-4 on this 
day.  
 
Black and White Banquet  
 

This year, Year 5 and 6 students will be 
attending the Black and White Banquet 
in the School Hall on Thursday 10 
December from 12:45pm to 
approximately 3:00pm. We are looking 
forward to celebrating Year 6 on this 
day.  
 

 
 
 



 
What’s been happening at Hannans Road? 

 

   

Hannans Road 
Public School      
Values 

 

Anything is 
possible 

I don’t give up, I 
keep trying to get 
the best result. 

 

The relentless 
pursuit of growth 

I keep working to 
improve my 
learning. 

 

Connect and 
collaborate 

We work with 
together to share 
ideas and get the 
best result. 

 

Take care, take 
risks 

Even if I’m not sure, 
I have a go. I learn 
from and am better 
because I make 
mistakes. 

 

 

 

Anything is possible when you try. 

A good day at the Athletics Carnival 

Year 6 Raffle draw 
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Preparing food using ingredients 
from our vegetable garden 

Connecting and collaborating with Aunty Carol 

 

 

 

Presentation Day awards  
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